
2011-2012 Meeting Dates: Meeting time is 2:30pm in L-214 (CRC Conference Room) on the following dates: 
Sept. 26 ï Oct. 24 ï Nov. 28 ï Dec. 19 ï Jan. 23 ï Feb 27 ï March 26 ï April 22 ï May 21 

Contra Costa College 

Professional Development Committee  
(formerly known as Faculty Staff Development & LPG) 

Minutes �± September 26, 2011 
 

I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order 2:40pm 
 

II. Roll Call: 
Present: Ellen Geringer, David Houston, Ruth Gorman, Fran Jacobs Buster, Cherie Etheredge, 
Wayne Organ, Kelly Ramos, Barbara Grillo and Susan Lee. 
 
Absent: Sue Abe, Thuy Dang, ASU Student Reps Loan Hua, Maria Bourey and Ayyad Hanan 

 

III. Approval of agenda: Approved MSP Etheredge/Houston, with addition of VII-G: Amount of Flex for 
Teaching Academy. 
 

IV. Approval of minutes: Approved April 25, 2011 minutes MSP Etheredge/Jacobs-Buster  
 

V. Announcements: 
a. Fran Jacobs Buster is offering AED training on October 7

th
 and November 4

th
 12:30pm to 

2:30pm in Room HS-107 
b. You can learn more about Staff Development at the State Chancellorôs Office website at 

http://tinyurl.com/06-01-11-meeting this link also offers online training opportunities.  
 

VI. Reports/Updates: 
a. District-wide Staff Development Changes: The DWSD Committee had been notified just 

before their first meeting that Dr. Benjamin had decided to split the committee into 2, with one 
focused on faculty professional development, the other on classified and managers. The 
committee was unhappy with this, as there had been no discussion with them. The committee 
also felt that they had finally gotten a well-functioning committee with updated mission and 
SLOôs and felt that the change was regressive. In light of this, the committee still met on their 
scheduled date and discussed it. The end result was that the committee would still meet as one, 
making sure that there are specific agenda items for each constituency, and that they would 
work on improving communication with the District about what is being done on the campuses, 
especially regarding district-wide initiatives (such as the Achievement Gap). The colleges will 
also aim to get constituency representatives to attend the DWSD meetings. 

 
b. Update on Campus Staff Development: Ellen, Sue and Kelly met with Mack to discuss Staff 

Development at CCC. The discussion was mainly about shared governance reporting issues; 
Mack would like to see Staff Development as a subcommittee under College Council. They 
agreed that this could work, with reports such as program review and the annual SD survey 
results being sent to the College Council for review. Mack said that he would take the change to 
College Council. Wayne (Academic Senate president) is supportive of this, too and will take to 
the Senate. 

 
VII. New Business: 

a. 2011-2012 Staff Development Budget/Augmentation: Our District allocation is $12,500 for the 
fiscal year. Committee agreed that Staff Development support staff would be at 13 hours a week, 
with the remainder of funds for supplies in the CRC and Staff Development Office and retirement 
dinner.  
 
The Budget Augmentation we applied for and received is $2670.00. Its purpose is to assist 
classified staff and faculty with small grants for conference/workshop attendance (managers 
have access to district funds). Last year we divided it between the 2 constituencies proportionally 
according to the staff numbers reported to the State Chancellorôs Office. Committee consensus 
was to do the same this year. Ellen will look online for the most recent numbers and will send out 
the results to the committee.  
 


